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Council listens to consultation responses 

  

Worcestershire County Council has listened to responses to its proposals for prevention, 

early help and other support services for adults and young people and made changes to its 

final decision as a result.  

  

Councillor Sheila Blagg, Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care, was given delegated powers 

to determine the outcome of the consultation on 12 February 2014 in consultation with 

fellow Cabinet members Cllr Marcus Hart (health and well-being) and Cllr Liz Eyre (children 

and families). Cllr Blagg decided to further consider the proposals for re-commissioning of 

prevention, early help and other support services and then put a full set of 

recommendations to the 6 March 2014 Cabinet meeting and the final decision has now been 

made. 

  

Cabinet has now agreed to these recommendations which include an extended transition 

and re-commissioning process and in recognition of concerns raised about the pace of 

change. Additional funding totalling £3.1million has been identified for extensions to the 

contracts for some services. 

  

These proposals are part of the Future Lives programme, which will reform and improve 

adult services over the next 2 years. The programme also includes better information and 

advice for people and promotion of volunteering. The Council will also redesign recovery 

services for older people, redesign the care assessment process give service users greater 

choice and control over services by giving them the money to buy services from a range of 

different providers. Through all of this the Council will be looking to offer more services 

online and work towards greater integration with health services 

  

Councillor Sheila Blagg, Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care, said: "We have listened to 

all of the many responses received during the consultation. One of the major concerns 

raised was the fast pace of change, so Cabinet has now agreed to extend the transition 

period. We will use the extended transition period to hold further discussions with partners 

and providers about what we want from services in the longer term and what funding they 

might be able to contribute.  

  



"The extra funding is not a long-term investment and is for next year only. We will be 

working with partners and providers to redesign services so that are less reliant on County 

Council funding in the longer term. 

  

"We also felt it was important for Cabinet to make the final decision in public as another 

common theme during the consultation was that people didn't think just one Cabinet 

member should be making such an important decision. This again demonstrates our 

commitment to listening to people's views." 

Cllr Marcus Hart, Cabinet Member for Health and Well-being added: "Health and well-

being is one of our corporate priorities and through Future Lives we will continue to help 

and support people to live independent lives for as long as possible." 

Cllr Liz Eyre, Cabinet Member for Children and Families said: "This extended transition 

period gives us the right amount of time to work with partners and providers to ensure that 

young people continue to have access to services. It also gives us an opportunity to ensure 

the right pathway for young people who need support and the right outcomes." 

  

The list of new proposals for spending on prevention and other support services is in the 

attached PDF (Table 2) . 
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